Minutes of the 3/7/2003 DSWG Meeting

Attendees

Mark Smith, TXI

Henry Durrwachter, TXU

Mary Anne Brelinsky, Reliant

Carl Raish, ERCOT

Floyd Trefny, Reliant

Patrick Caudill, Air Liquide

Mark Patterson, ERCOT

Gloria Edwards, ERCOT

Marcia Roberts, LCRA

Henry Vadie, Reliant

Rick Keetch, Reliant

Jay Zarnikau, Frontier Assoc.

Danielle Jassaud, PUC

Terry Bates, Oncor

Vann Weldon, ERCOT

Tom Payton, Oxy

Minutes of the DSWG Meeting on 2/11/2003

Minutes were approved

Mission Statement

Proposed draft was revised as suggested by the participants and unanimously addopted.

Special WMS meeting on DSWG agenda for 2003

WMS has expressed interest in a one-day special meeting dedicated to discussion of DSWG agenda for 2003.  No date has been set.  DSWG has discussed and prioritized a list of action items for the Group.  Henry Vadie will distribute the draft and seek comment from the DSWG members.

LaaR participation in the non-spinning reserve and replacement service

Discussions were postponed to the April meeting of the DSWG

Registration/ certification requirements for Load Participation

Mark Patterson of ERCOT presented proposed registration and certification requirements for the “Passive Load Program” and “BUL”.  Four documents were presented and commented on.  They included ERCOT Process of Initial Testing of 1) High Set Interruptible Load, 2) ILD Load, 3) Interruptible Load Type CLD and 4) Balancing Up Load in accordance with ERCOT Protocol and Guide.  Floyd Trefny of Reliant suggested loads interested in participating in the ERCOT market to be named based on the service they proposed to provide.  Concerns were expressed with respect to April 30th expiration of the certification of loads that were “provisionally” qualified.  The Group unanimously recommended postponing it to May 31st.  Floyd Trefny of Reliant and Tom Payton of Oxy will prepare and submit a PRR to that effect.

Dry run through of March 24th Laar Training Seminar

Vann Weldon of ERCOT presented the material to be used in the upcoming ERCOT Training seminar.  It was suggested that all available means be used to inform the market participants, especially the loads, about this upcoming event and to encourage attendance.  It was also recommended that the speakers be cognizant of the fact that some participants may not be sufficiently familiar with ERCOT market and ERCOT “language”. 

Next Meetin of the DSWG

April 11, 2003

